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Octobers, 2013 

PUCO Complaint: KKNO082313TG 

The City of Alliance is seeking credit for charges that it was over-billed by AT&T from a 
period of April 2009 to June 2013. 

It is for a circuit identified as 11 .OSNC.261424. 

The City of Alliance has an internal memo indicating that this circuit was disconnected in 
April of 2009, but was continually billed for after the fact. The City unknowingly paid for 
this charge in all subsequent months. 

I discovered this over-billing in 2013 after an audit of the City's AT&T statement. 
AT&T's billing statements do not provide any detail as to what services are being billed 
for. They lump all services onto a statement as "Monthly Charges". Their billing tactics 
are such that it isn't possible to know for what services a customer is being charged for. 

The purpose of my audit was to determine why the City's bill increased from 
approximately $3000.00 a month in 2010 to over $7000.00 in 2013 despite being in a 
contract with AT&T. It was only after questioning and being provided with a "Customer 
Service Record" did AT&T reveal that services such as circuits were not subject to our 
contract. However, the City was never notified of the continual rate increases for these 
services. 

After reviewing the customer service record, I cancelled 7 other circuits that were being 
needlessly paid for the City at $2000.00 a month. Unfortunately^ I do not feel I can 
dispute these, even though the AT&T statements do not disclose to customers what 
services are being billed and/or rates. 

I am requesting fiill refund for the all charges paid for by the City on circuit ID: 
11.0SNC.261424. 

I will be happy to provide any additional information as needed. 

Kevin G. Knowles 
Alliance City Auditor 
504 E. Main Street 
Alliance, OH 44601 
Phone: (330)-823-5900 
Fax: (330)-829-2243 


